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The term of office for the current Board of Governors will end in 2013.

FUNCTION OF THE BOARD OF GOVERNORS
The Governors, as a group, work together in partnership with the principal and staff to ensure the highest standards of care and education for your children.   They have particular responsibilities in relation to the curriculum, the appointment of staff, financial management, pastoral care, building and maintenance and community links. The Board of Governors meet on a regular basis to deal with all of the above issues. During the 2010/11 school year Governors attended a full Board meeting on 5 occasions.  Members also attended subcommittee meetings.
DEVELOPMENT PHASE 2

The South Eastern Education and Library Board completed phase 2 of the development of the new school site. A passenger lift was installed to give access to the first floor of the school. Three chairlifts were also installed to ensure that all areas of the ground floor were accessible. 

Fire doors and internal doors were also upgraded to ensure the safety of children and staff.

The school library was relocated to the ground floor.  The new area was fitted out with modern shelving and seating. Staff and pupils are very grateful to the Parent Staff Association who provided the funding for this development.

CURRICULUM MATTERS
Pupils had a busy year completing a wide variety of tasks in line with the requirements of the Northern Ireland Revised Curriculum. 
Teachers continued to review and develop selected areas of the planning, teaching strategies and materials used, to ensure that the pupils continue to have challenging and effective learning experiences.

The Board of Governors and staff also worked on the following priorities from the School Development Plan.
· Teaching staff  engaged with CEA in pilot projects on developing the assessment of Communication and the Use of Mathematics
· Staff were involved in developing a systematic way of planning, recording and evaluating IEPs at a whole school level

· Work continued in implementing the whole school approach to the use of Linguistic Phonics to develop reading and spelling skills

· Staff engaged with the North Down Area Learning Community (NDALC) in working towards meeting Department of Education Guidelines for the curriculum at Key Stage 4

Staff also participated in training courses run by the South Eastern Education and Library Board and by The Northern Ireland Curriculum and Examinations Council.
ANNUAL ATTENDANCE RATE

Our percentage attendance rate for the 2010/2011 school year was 92.4%. Thanks go to our parents for the major role they play in helping us achieve such a good attendance rate.
PUBLIC EXAMINATION RESULTS
Pupils in the Secondary Department sat a range of public examinations (at Entry Level within the National Qualifications Framework) with the following results:

	SUBJECT


	LEVEL 1
	LEVEL 2
	LEVEL 3

	English


	2
	9
	2

	Mathematics for Live


	
	
	13

	Science (Single Award)


	
	2
	11

	Art & Design


	2
	4
	7


(Level 3 is the highest grade possible)
Year 12 pupils successfully completed a GCSE course in Occupational Studies (Double Award).
Year 12 pupils also successfully completed the Prince’s Trust XL  Programme award in Personal Development and Teamwork at Entry Level 3.

These results represent excellent work by the pupils and the teaching staff involved. The results compare very favourably with the national average for all children completing these examinations

CAREERS EDUCATION
A comprehensive careers programme was offered to school leavers.  As part of the transition programme Killard pupils were involved with a range of support agencies; the Careers Service, SEELB Transitions Service and Mencap. An integral part of the transition from school to the world of work involved all pupils in Year 12 taking part in one week’s work experience.  Parents of pupils in years 10,11 and 12 were invited to attend a post 16 Options Morning. This gave parents the opportunity to become aware of the variety of choices available and to engage with representatives from a number of training and support providers.

COMMUNITY LINKS
We continued our involvement with the local community in the usual variety of ways. 
School and class groups undertook a wide range of educational visits and trips with groups visiting Crawfordsburn, Castlecourt, Castleward, Exploris, the Linen Museum, Bangor Castle Heritage Centre,Fire Station, Mount Stewart amongst others.

Pupils also participated in a range of sports competitions and activities. Coaches for number of sports ran courses in school.

School assemblies were supported by local clergy.  

Killard continued it’s important role as a training organisation with students from Stranmillis University College, Queen’s University and the South Eastern Regional College completing placements.

FINANCE
The Board of Governors continued to manage a range of financial matters relating to Killard House School under the terms of the South Eastern Education and Library Board’s Limited Financial Delegation Scheme. While the South Eastern Education & Library Board  continue to have responsibility for the costs related to staffing the Board of Governors manage the finance for the following:
Fuel, lighting, water and cleaning materials and equipment
Internal maintenance and grounds maintenance

Furniture & Fittings – purchase and repair
Books & Equipment



Transport

Administration (printing, postage , telephones etc)
Earmarked funding for Link Courses and staff training were also received.

Under the partially delegated scheme Killard House School received a budget of £154,199.

As there were considerable expenses in moving the school from Newtownards to Donaghadee there was a deficit from the 2009/10 financial year.

Deficit from 2009/2010

-£  61,218

Allocated Budget


£154,199

Actual Budget


£  92,981

Spend  2010/11


£  98,413
Balance



- £5,432
In addition to our partially delegated budget essential finance is provided through our school fund. We depend on this to fund our many visits and activities and to also complete projects such as the library facility.

The Governors greatly appreciate the high degree of parental support in providing this very necessary financial help and would remind parents that all of the pupils in school benefit from these contributions.































































































































